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Testimony for the Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee 
 

February 19, 2020 
 

SB 534 – Courts – Discovery – In–Custody Witness Testimony 
 
 

FAVORABLE 
 
The ACLU of Maryland supports SB 534 which would implement safeguards and 
transparency for the use of jailhouse witnesses.  This means prosecutors would be 
able to access more complete information prior to putting potential jailhouse 
witnesses on the stand. 
 
Unfortunately, jailhouse witnesses have the incentive to fabricate the truth in their 
testimony for exchange for a more lenient sentence from the state. In Maryland four 
innocent people have been wrongfully convicted based on false jailhouse witness 
testimony. 
 
This bill would create a statewide record for prosecutors to track jailhouse witnesses 
inside each state’s attorney’s office. This practice has taken place in Texas, 
Nebraska, and Connecticut and its time that Maryland followed suit.  The bill will 
also enhance disclosure requirements and codify that prosecutors must disclose 
other cases in which jailhouse witnesses have provided incentivized testimony. 
 
This bill takes the right step towards balancing the scales of justice and enhancing 
public safety. For the foregoing reasons, ACLU of Maryland urges a favorable report 
on SB 534.



                 

 

 


